
   KEENE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING    
     February 14, 2023     
            
 Present:  K Albert, T Hardy, B Hulliberger, & C Wojick   
 Absent:   R Simpson         
             
 Corey started the meeting at 7:PM with the pledge.   
             
 Kara made the motion to approve the minutes from the   
 January meeting, Brett 2nd the motion,   Motion Passed.  
             
 Treasurer Report:  Kara gave her Treasury Report, going   
 over the balances in the Keene Township Accounts.   
             
 Clerk Report:  Tami gave a report stating the Saranac    
 Schools would be having a Bond Proposal up for election  
 on 5/2/23.            
             
 Brett made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Tami,    
 Motion Passed.                      
             
 Jeanne gave her reports regarding Planning Commission &   
 Zoning.  Two permits were issued since the last meeting.    
 Planning met on 1/3/23 to elect officers.  The next meeting  
 will be held on 3/7/23.  Jeanne also talked about Sessions Farms  
 and what that entails.          
             
 Supervisor Report:  Trash Day for Keene Township will be on  
 April 29, 2023 from 7 AM to noon.        
 Brett attended the annual Saranac Fire Board Meeting with   
 Robert on 1/30/23.  Brett went over what was discussed at that 
 meeting.             
             



 Corey went over what was discussed at the Planning   
 Commission Meeting regarding Solar.  Corey talked about   
 noise, acres that would be a good fit for everyone, stray  
 voltage.  Corey also discussed Recreational Marijuana   
 for Sessions Farm.         
             
 Public Comment:  The following people had public comment, 
 Tom Sprague, Tammy Prebble, Sandy Smiley, Kim Flewell,   
 Nate Wolff, Taylor Lewis, Bob Shafer, Kim Newell, Holly Melton. 
 These comments from guest regarding Solar.      
 Comments from other guests were Carl Heiler, & Paul Geiger.   
             
 Old Business: None         
             
 New Business:  Regarding the Moratorium for Solar, a motion 
 was made to extend until 6/30/23.  Brett made the motion to  
 extend it, 2nd by Kara.  Then went to roll call vote.  Starting with  
 Kara, Corey, Tami, & Brett.  All Agreed  Motion Passed     
 4  yes, 0 no, 1 absent (Robert Simpson)   Motion Passed  
             
 Other new business, The Shopper’s Guide is now only going   
 48881 mail boxes.  So all legal notices regarding the Township 
 will go in the Sentential Standard paper & The Shoppers Guide.   
 The first bill for the Sentential is $827.40  This was put on the  
 Township credit card.  Going forward we will get a monthly bill. 
             
 Brett read a letter written by him regarding the solar issues & the 
 Recall.               
             
 Brett made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:05PM,  
 2nd by Tami,   Motion Passed.   Meeting Adjourned   
 Submitted by T Hardy         


